MINUTES OF THE BROOME PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 7TH NOVEMBER 2019 AT 7.30 P.M. IN THE SMALL MEETING ROOM OF THE VILLAGE HALL
PRESENT: Fred Hartwell, chairman; Christine Kramer, vice chairman; Reg Holmes; Jackie Kellett; Trevor Tipple; Mal Howlett; Paul Austin, clerk; Brendon Bernard and Chris Brown, district councillor; and 6 members of the public.

OPEN FORUM FOR PUBLIC

A member of the public reported the pavement was overgrown on the north side of Yarmouth Road near Longford Bridge at the Ellingham end. This would be reported to the county council.

1. OPEN MEETING, APOLOGIES, APPROVALS FOR ABSCENCE, AND DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Apologies from Ann Frost; and Margaret Stone, county councillor. There were no declarations of interest.

2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING These were read out by Fred Hartwell. Acceptance proposed by M Howlett and approved.

3. POLICE MATTERS

There was nothing to report.

4. STANDING ORDERS; CLERK'S CONTRACT, TAXATION, AND PENSIONS
A meeting would be held with F Hartwell, C Kramer, and the clerk; with advice from the customs and revenue.

5. ARMISTICE DAY & V E DAY 75TH ANNIVESARY

Regarding the former, a service would be held at the new war memorial on Sunday 10 November, with the Revd. Chris Hutton conducting the service. There would be refreshments in the village hall afterwards.

Regarding the latter a celebration for that anniversary would be held at the village hall – it was recognised that time was of the essence in regard to its organisation.  

6. VILLAGE HALL SEWAGE
Unfortunately the lottery grant had been turned down.

7. MATTERS ARISING FROM MEETING OF 5 SEPTEMBER 2019
a. Adventure Playground.
At the site meeting attended by the Imon Site Ltd manager, R Holmes and the clerk; it had been agreed a quote would be supplied to remove the wooden ladder on the slide mound and remove the playground of all ragwort, thistles and nettles over the winter.
b. Traffic Problems. 
      Anglian Water had cut back the hedge around their sewage pumping station but if truth be

      known there had been little progress with other problems. The county council online reporting

      system would be used to record the complaints as asking by phone for the work to be done

      hadn't worked.  





 




c. Other. 
         Effigy of Christ. Part of the effigy was missing and would have to be re-cast, adding to the time

         taken.


Bus Cutbacks. A meeting had been held with Chris Limbach, the First Bus Group Operations Manager; F Hartwell; Alan Larkin, the Ditchingham Chairman; and the clerk. It included driving along the bus route. Mr Limbach explained that although a morning service to Norwich could be provided, an afternoon return wasn't possible as the extra time taken meant a number of other services would be delayed by the knock on effect. However he said the next time the timetable was redrawn an attempt to serve Broome would be made. It was agreed he should be written to stating Broome continued to want the bus service.  

         Community Litter Pick. Again a very poor turnout of just 4 people had attended this, despite 

         decent weather. It was decided the only solution was to consider employing someone to clear

         litter.


 
8. CORRESPONDENCE

  a.   County & District Councillor Reports. 

        County councillor Margaret Stone had submitted a report which noted that childrens services

        had improved; the new Hempnall roundabout had just opened bringing safety improvements;

        and that she had been involved in discussions about reopening old railway lines as cycle routes,

        with a meeting shortly about a scheme in Haddiscoe.

        District councillor Brendon Bernard reported that the early helpline scheme to assist residents

        was working, and that funds were available for community schemes. He said councils were

        considering speeding fines for exceeding low speed limits.

        District councillor Chris Brown stated there was to be a review of waste recycling and explained

        the operation of the system.   
  b.   All Hallows. The clerk had attended the meetings of the steering group which was intended to

        ensure there was local input in the future plans for the hospital site. The group had however not

        met since July, and those attending the meetings had been very limited in what could be

        publicly disclosed. It was now public domain that a health provider was interested in taking

        over the site with a public announcement expected shortly. It was believed a lease would be

        agreed, and there would be considerable investment in the site.  
  c.   Table Tennis Table Contract. F Hartwell explained that now that the table had been on the

       play area for a while the district council were now requiring a contract to be signed that would

       tie the parish council to a lot of commitments. Proposed by C Kramer and agreed the table

       should be returned. 
 

d.   Other. Ann Frost had attended a councillors training course at Ditchingham. The Loddon
       Road/Rectory Road Footpath was hopefully now clear, after the clerk had attended a MacMillan

      coffee morning at Broome Place – at which the state of the path was examined and action

      agreed.
9. PLANNING
a. Land to the Rear of 181 and 183 Yarmouth Road – Erection of one and a half storey dwelling and all associated works. The applicant had followed the planning officer's advice and reduced the height from two to one and a half storeys, but the parish council again opposed due to problems of access.





b. 186 Yarmouth Road – Change of use of land to residential curtilage. The applicant hadn't yet submitted a revised plan for a smaller area of land.
c. Land West of Yarmouth Road. Work on the nine new houses had now started. An attempt would be made to find out why the county council transport dept. had permitted vehicles to reverse on to or off Yarmouth Road.
d. Tuns Barn, Pirnhow Sreet – Replace window with door, install glazed light above. Replace cladding north-west elevation. Councillors recommended approval.

e. Other. None to consider.
10. ACCOUNTS
Barclays Bank had at long last confirmed Fred Hartwell was now a cheque signatory.
  a.    Bank Balances.   

      Current Account 





  £9050.63
         Savings Account





  £1171.53







              
£10222.16

      Ring-Fenced for Play Area




  £2244.88

  b.   Internal Audit. R Holmes was satisfied with the figures.
  c.    Receipts and Payments
      Receipts


South Norfolk Council £1823.50 – precept

         Payments authorised      Chq 100919 Fred Hartwell £20 – remembrance wreath





 Chq 100920 Ditchingham Parish Council £27.80 – training course for 



 Ann Frost

d.   Budget Meeting & Auditor. F Hartwell was concerned about setting next year's budget as a

      significant increase in spending was likely, including the village hall sewage connection. Also he

      was concerned as to whether regulations were being adhered to regarding auditing. A meeting

      with F Hartwell, C Kramer and the clerk would be held to discuss the two issues.
11. BUSINESS FOR NEXT MEETING

There being nothing raised at this stage the meeting closed at 9.20 P.M.

12. DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS (Please note change to May date) – at 7.30 p.m. on Thursdays 2 January, 5 March, 16 April (Annual Parish Meeting), 14 May (incl. a.g.m.), 2 July, 3 September, 5 November 2020.



